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Minutes of the PCC meeting Wednesday 19th May 2021
Due to the Coronavirus, this meeting was held by Zoom.  
2021/37- Meditation & Prayer (ML)
ML directed us to Mark Ch 4 v26-33, 2 short parables: the kingdom of God is like (1) the seed which grows while the sower sleeps, and (2) the small mustard seed which grows into a large plant.  We reflect on God at work in our community and where God is leading us, especially as we start to come out of lockdown.
2021/38 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn, Brian Wake, Chris Brown, 
Christine Ayers, Lewis Ayers, Cheryl Moore, Paul Clayton, Gill Clayton, Jenny Lewis, Terry Reed, Mike Shaw.  
Christine Burnell joined the meeting briefly to report on Safeguarding.

2021/39 - Safeguarding (Christine Burnell)
a) A report from our safeguarding officer, Christine Burnell, had been circulated.

b) There have been no reported safeguarding incidents.

c) The principles of safeguarding are central to everything that we do, and we need to meet standards as set by the Diocese.

d) Christine requested help and guidance from the PCC to address some key questions arising from the safeguarding audit.

e) LA advised that the responses and actions are likely to be straightforward eg there is a hire agreement in place which could be readily updated to include safeguarding requirements, and we do have a policy covering children and youth work.  The policies are filed in the vestry. 

f) LA will e-mail the existing policies to Christine and to the PCC.  Action LA
g) All PCC members to review the policies and Christine’s list of questions, and respond to Christine by e-mail before 2nd June.  Action All
h) ML will then meet with Christine to progress the audit, identifying further actions.  Action ML
2021/40 - Apologies for absence – Jane Firth, Steven Firth.
2021/41 - Approval of the minutes
The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 17.3.21 were approved.

2021/42 - Matters arising from the minutes
None, other than those covered below.
2021/43 - Correspondence (MS)
The following items of correspondence have been received:
a) Communication from the Archdeacon dated 29.3.21 regarding updated Corona guidance.
b) Communication from the Diocesan office regarding updating the electoral roll.
c) ML advised of new guidance, as lockdown eases, relating to how we can provide refreshments if we wish to.
2021/44 - Worship Committee (CM)
a) A report from the Worship Committee based on a meeting on 12th May had been circulated.  CM advised that while the remit of the committee is expected to stay the same, there may be a change in emphasis going forward.  

b) The Worship Committee thanks Paul and Gill Clayton for their continued commitment throughout the interregnum and pandemic.

c) The Worship Committee thanks the wardens, Christine Ayers and Chris Brown, for ensuring that St Mary’s is a safe place for worship during the pandemic.

d) ML advised that preachers will have input into the topics selected for sermons.

2021/45 - Deanery Synod (CM)
a) The Deanery Synod has not met for over a year.  A report prepared by the synod had been circulated containing a brief update on each parish / benefice.  
b) ML advised that Sylvia Wilson will retire in July from St John’s, Egglescliffe, and that Paul Arnold’s first service at St Paul’s is on Sunday 23rd May.
2021/46 - Finance (LA)
a) The treasurer’s report had been circulated.  

b) LA advised that for funerals, when the family nominates a charity to benefit from the collection, it is our policy that 50% of the collection is directed to the church. The meeting decided to continue the practice of advising the family that 50% of the collection at funerals normally goes to St Mary’s.  
2021/47 - Buildings and Maintenance (CB/LA)
a) As recorded previously, the 2 radiators at the west end of the nave are not operational.   The repair work is potentially extensive and likely to be disruptive.  CB noted that quotations are required in the hope of undertaking the work prior to the onset of winter.  Action LA
b) It was noted that there continue to be intermittent issues relating to the sound system.  These seem to be caused by some sort of feedback / electronic interference.  
· The microphones are designed to be used close up.  It was also noted that those who speak must ensure that they speak directly into the microphone.  The height of the microphone is easily adjustable.  Reminder needed. (Post meeting note: MS will ask Lynne Dennis to remind all who are on the rota.)  Action MS
· It was suggested that we could consider purchasing a second headset microphone.  ML offered to get a quotation.  Action ML
2021/48 - School Matters (JL)
JL reported that the school will have a new head teacher from September as Emma Robertson is moving on to take up the headship at Egglescliffe Primary School. 

The Durhan Diocesan Multi-Academy Trust has led the process to appoint a new headteacher and Michael Piper, currently deputy headteacher at Greatham C E Primary School, will take up the post in September.
2021/49 - Communications (website) (ML)
a) ML has tried to update the website, but advised that it would be easier to build a new website.  ML has made a start, and screen-shared an outline draft.  ML will move content from the old website to the new one.  The same website address will be used.

b) Consideration is to be given regarding the content of the “Resource” page and what should be copied from the existing website to the new one.  For the time being the Sunday morning sermons will be included on the website.  ML to advise those who preach.  Action ML
c) A contact box has been added so that the reader can easily get in touch.

d) Consideration to be given to the prominence of safeguarding.  It may need to be covered on the front page.  ML to check.  Action ML
e) Initially ML will update and maintain the website.  Action ML
2021/50 - Plans for APCM (MS/ML)
a) The APCM will be held integral with the Sunday service on 30th May.

b) The annual report will be issued on 21st May.  Action MS
c) Chris Brown wishes to stand down as church warden and Mark Nile will be proposed as the new church warden.
d) We currently have 8 elected lay members of the PCC.  There is one vacancy.  Ann Moss has been proposed.

e) It was confirmed that there would be no presentations this year and that LA would advise that the accounts have been circulated in the annual report.  
2021/51 - AOB
a) ML advised of possible events:
· Chris Brown is looking at whether we could have a picnic on the Green on Saturday 31st July.
· Ruth Charlton is looking at having say 3 mornings of children’s activities at the beginning of August.

· Some sort of outdoor Christmas carols (with brass band?).
b) This was Chris Brown’s last PCC meeting.  ML thanked Chris for his years of service.
Next PCC meeting
Wednesday 21st July 2021 at 7.30pm.
Meditation & Prayer – Jane Firth
Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw   ………………………………………………………..

21st July 2021
